
 

 

TRACT 41659 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,527,081.22 and Y = 286,600.00; thence East 10,068.78 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,537,150.00 and Y = 286,600.00; thence 
South 8,461.90 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,537,150.00 and 
Y = 278,138.10; thence West 10,068.78 feet to the Northeast corner of 
State Lease No. 20008 having Coordinates of X = 2,527,081.22 and Y = 
278,138.10; thence North 8,461.90 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 530 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 530 Tract Number: 41659 
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TRACT 41660 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of 
State Lease No. 20008 having Coordinates of X = 2,527,081.22 and Y = 
278,138.10; thence East 10,068.78 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,537,150.00 and Y = 278,138.10; thence South 10,558.46 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,537,150.00 and Y = 267,579.64; thence West 
13,373.92 feet to the Southeast corners of State Lease No. 1753 and State 
Lease No. 20009 having Coordinates of X = 2,523,776.08 and Y = 267,579.64; 
thence North 00 degrees 08 minutes 10 seconds West 2,607.00 feet along the 
East boundary of said State Lease No. 1753 and said State Lease No. 20009 
to the Northeast corner of said State Lease No. 20009, also being the 
Southeast corner of State Lease No. 20010 and a corner on the South 
boundary of said State Lease No. 20008 having Coordinates of X = 
2,523,769.88 and Y = 270,186.63; thence along the East boundary of said 
State Lease No. 20008 the following courses and distances: North 87 
degrees 42 minutes 39 seconds East 643.14 feet to a corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,524,412.51 and Y = 270,212.32, North 00 degrees 31 
minutes 40 seconds West 6,521.61 feet to a corner having Coordinates of X 
= 2,524,352.44 and Y = 276,733.65, North 87 degrees 52 minutes 22 seconds 
East 2,774.88 feet to a corner having Coordinates of X = 2,527,125.41 and 
Y = 276,836.65 and North 01 degrees 56 minutes 41 seconds West 1,302.20 
feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 995 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 
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Payment 
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Acre 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 995 Tract Number: 41660 
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TRACT 41661 - Lafourche Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Lafourche Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Northeast corner of 
State Lease No. 20067 having Coordinates of X = 2,302,039.34 and Y = 
273,300.00; thence North 01 degrees 25 minutes 11 seconds West 
approximately 6,730 feet to a point of intersection with the Southern 
boundary of the Pointe-aux-Chenes Wildlife Management Area, also being a 
point on the Southern boundary of State Lease No. 19715; thence Easterly, 
Northerly and Easterly along the boundary of said Pointe-aux-Chenes 
Wildlife Management Area and the boundary of said State Lease No. 19715 to 
its Easternmost Southeast corner, also being the Southernmost Southwest 
corner of State Lease No. 19713 and the Westernmost Northwest corner of 
State Lease No. 19701; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 
19701 the following courses: Southerly approximately 1,367 feet to its 
Southwest corner having Coordinates of X = 2,307,804.60 and Y = 279,446.33 
and North 89 degrees 40 minutes 06 seconds East 1,089.78 feet to the 
Northwest corner of State Lease No. 19531 having Coordinates of X = 
2,308,894.36 and Y = 279,452.64; thence along the boundary of said State 
Lease No. 19531 the following courses: South 3,049.93 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,308,894.36 and Y = 276,402.71; South 73 
degrees 56 minutes 13 seconds East 899.29 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,309,758.54 and Y = 276,153.88 and South 35 degrees 30 
minutes 54 seconds East 628.33 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,310,123.55 and Y = 275,642.44; thence South 01 degrees 05 minutes 44 
seconds East 5,325.37 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,310,225.36 and Y = 270,318.04; thence South 88 degrees 34 minutes 10 
seconds West 8,109.63 feet to a point on the East boundary of State Lease 
No. 20067 having Coordinates of X = 2,302,118.26 and Y = 270,115.59; 
thence North 01 degrees 25 minutes 11 seconds West 3,185.39 feet along the 
East boundary of said State Lease No. 20067 to the point of beginning, 
LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of State Lease No. 19701, State 
Lease No. 19713, and State Lease No. 19715 that may lie within the above 
described tract, ALSO LESS AND EXCEPT that portion, if any, of the Pointe-
aux-Chenes Wildlife Management Area that may lie within the above 
described tract, containing approximately 94 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
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kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: SPECTER EXPLORATION, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 94 Tract Number: 41661 
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TRACT 41662 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point within State Lease 
No. 2104 having Coordinates of X = 2,484,119.99 and Y = 268,349.13; thence 
Westerly approximately 4,010 feet to a point on the Western boundary of 
said State Lease No. 2104, also being the Southernmost Southeast corner of 
State Lease No. 2028, as amended; thence Westerly approximately 4,348 feet 
along the Southern boundary of said State Lease No. 2028 to the 
Northernmost Northeast corner of State Lease No. 18907 having Coordinates 
of X = 2,475,769.50 and Y = 268,239.84; thence South 89 degrees 15 minutes 
00 seconds West 945.88 feet along the Northern boundary of said State 
Lease No. 18907 to its Northernmost Northwest corner having Coordinates of 
X 2,474,823.70 and Y = 268,227.46; thence South 89 degrees 15 minutes 00 
seconds West 1920.01 feet along the Southern boundary of said State Lease 
No. 2028 to its Southwest corner, also being the Southeast corner of State 
Lease No. 18148 having Coordinates of X = 2,472,903.86 and Y = 268,202.32; 
thence Northerly approximately 3,895 feet along the Eastern boundary of 
said State Lease No. 18148, also being the Western boundary of said State 
Lease No. 2028 to a point; thence Easterly approximately 7,216 feet to a 
point being at an internal Southeast corner of said State Lease No. 2028, 
also being a Northwest corner of said State Lease No. 2104; thence 
Easterly approximately 4,061 feet along the boundary of said State Lease 
No. 2028, and said State Lease No. 2104 to a point having a Coordinate of 
X = 2,484,119.99; thence South approximately 3,895 feet to the point of 
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of the above described tract that 
may lie within State Lease No. 2104, State Lease No. 2028 and State Lease 
No. 212, as amended, containing approximately 45 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
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Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: OIL LAND SERVICES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 45 Tract Number: 41662 
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TRACT 41663 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point within State Lease 
No. 2104 having Coordinates of X = 2,484,119.99 and Y = 268,349.13; thence 
South 499.13 feet to a point being a corner on the Western boundary of 
State Lease No. 212, as amended; thence along the West line of said State 
Lease No. 212 the following courses: South 64 degrees 17 minutes 02 
seconds East a distance of 2,014.29 feet, South a distance of 2,318.33 
feet, North 78 degrees 01 minutes 47 seconds West a distance of 1650.68 
feet, and South 31 degrees 34 minutes 53 seconds West a distance of 
2,214.44 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,483,160.28 and Y = 
263,113.52, said point also being on the East line of State Lease No. 
17990; thence along the Eastern and Northern boundary of said State Lease 
No. 17990 the following courses: North 04 degrees 38 minutes 19 seconds 
East a distance of 176.83 feet, North 00 degrees 33 minutes 26 seconds 
East a distance of 195.41 feet, North 00 degrees 12 minutes 37 seconds 
West a distance of 109.00 feet, North 02 degrees 04 minutes 03 seconds 
West a distance of 110.87 feet, North 04 degrees 11 minutes 43 seconds 
West a distance of 107.99 feet, North 08 degrees 23 minutes 31 seconds 
West a distance of 102.09 feet, North 12 degrees 55 minutes 26 seconds 
West a distance of 91.21 feet, North 21 degrees 08 minutes 19 seconds West 
a distance of 113.97 feet, North 46 degrees 36 minutes 41 seconds West a 
distance of 82.98 feet, North 53 degrees 10 minutes 48 seconds West a 
distance of 69.08 feet, North 57 degrees 12 minutes 50 seconds West a 
distance of 87.90 feet, North 59 degrees 49 minutes 55 seconds West a 
distance of 107.45 feet, North 65 degrees 55 minutes 09 seconds West a 
distance of 103.18 feet, North 70 degrees 46 minutes 13 seconds West a 
distance of 116.29 feet, North 74 degrees 51 minutes 15 seconds West a 
distance of 156.54 feet, North 78 degrees 26 minutes 42 seconds West a 
distance of 169.74 feet, North 81 degrees 35 minutes 53 seconds West a 
distance of 184.78 feet, North 84 degrees 18 minutes 43 seconds West a 
distance of 201.79 feet and South 72 degrees 00 minutes 00 seconds West a 
distance of 1,996.72 feet to a point on the East line of said State Lease 
No. 18907 having Coordinates of X = 2,480,000.00 and Y = 263,898.48; 
thence along the East line of said State Lease No. 18907 the following 
courses: North a distance of 3,188.31 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,480,000.00 and Y = 267,086.79, South 89 degrees 15 minutes 00 
seconds West a distance of 4,230.86 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,475,769.50 and Y = 267,031.42 and North a distance of 1,208.42 feet 
to a point being on the South line of State Lease No. 2028, as amended, 
also being at the most Northerly Northeast corner of State Lease No. 18907 
having Coordinates of X = 2,475,769.50 and Y = 268,239.84; thence Easterly 
approximately 4,348 feet along the South line of said State Lease No. 2028 
to its Southernmost Southeast corner, also being a point on the Western 
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boundary of State Lease No. 2104; thence Easterly approximately 4,010 feet 
to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of the above 
described tract that may lie within State Lease No. 2104, State Lease No. 
2028 and State Lease No. 212, as amended, containing approximately 528 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: OIL LAND SERVICES, INC. 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 528 Tract Number: 41663 
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TRACT 41664 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at the Southeast corners of 
State Lease No. 1753 and State Lease No. 20009 having Coordinates of X = 
2,523,776.08 and Y = 267,579.64; thence East 13,373.92 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,537,150.00 and Y = 267,579.64; thence South 
8,279.64 feet to a point having Coordinates of 2,537,150.00 and Y = 
259,300.00; thence West 13,373.92 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,523,776.08 and Y = 259,300.00; thence North 8,279.64 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing approximately 2,230 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2230 Tract Number: 41664 
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TRACT 41665 - - Lasalle and Rapides Parishes, Louisiana 
The State Mineral and Energy Board acting on behalf of the LaSalle and 
Rapides Parish School Boards, pursuant to Resolution(s) adopted by that 
(those) body(ies) and in accordance with Louisiana Revised Statutes 
30:121-136 and 151-156, as amended, and Article XIV, Section 16(A)(9) and 
(B) of the Louisiana Constitution of 1974, as same may be continued and 
promulgated in proper statutory form and, further, amended from time to 
time, advertises the lands not under mineral lease on October 13, 2010, 
excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable water bodies located 
within the following: All or a portion of Section 16, Township 5 North, 
Range 3 East in Lasalle and Rapides Parishes, Louisiana, containing 
approximately 627.37 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The mineral lease is located in the Dewey W. Wills WMA under the 
jurisdiction of the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries which 
has promulgated rules and regulations for the protection of game and 
wildlife on the aforesaid Tract and, therefore, shall be subject to said 
rules and regulations, a copy of which shall be attached to the mineral 
lease. In addition to the specific rules and regulations applicable, the 
following shall apply regarding operations under this mineral lease: 
 
NOTE: No activities will be allowed without written authorization from the 
Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 
 
NOTE: Proposed projects will be evaluated on a case by case basis. 
Modifications to proposed project features including but not limited to 
access routes, spoil placement, well sites, flowlines and appurtenant 
structures may be required by the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 
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NOTE: Compliance with the said WMA regulations will be required unless 
otherwise specified by the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 
 
NOTE: Compensatory mitigation will be required to offset unavoidable 
wetland impacts. 
 
NOTE: Removal of all structures, facilities and equipment will be required 
within 120 days of abandonment unless otherwise agreed to in writing by 
the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 
 
NOTE: No activities will be allowed during the hunting season unless 
approved by the Department. 
 
NOTE: Prior to submitting applications for wetland permits to Federal and 
State permitting agencies the leaseholder shall coordinate project details 
with the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. Contact person for the 
Department will be Mike Windham at (504) 284-5268. 
 
NOTE: Lessors acknowledge that said Township 5 North, Range 3 East is 
located 27.50% in Lasalle Parish, and 72.50% in Rapides Parish, and Lessee 
is authorized and directed to pay any and all rentals and royalties which 
may accrue under the terms of this lease to Lessors separately and 
respectively in the following proportions: LaSalle Parish School Board – 
27.50% and Rapides Parish School Board – 72.50%, and further, prospective 
bidders are hereby placed on notice that execution by the State Mineral 
and Energy Board of oil, gas and mineral leases on behalf of the Lasalle 
Parish School Board and the Rapides Parish School Board as above set forth 
on the above described Section 16 shall not be construed as a waiver by 
the State Mineral and Energy Board of any rights that it may have to lease 
for and on behalf of the State of Louisiana any navigable water bottoms 
that might be included within said Section 16. 
 
NOTE:  No surface activity on this tract undertaken in conjunction with any 
operations under any mineral lease given on this tract will be allowed 
without prior approval of the surface owner and further, no such right of 
surface use shall be deemed to have been given as part of any mineral 
lease by the State of Louisiana on this tract. 
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 22

 
Applicant: THEOPHILUS OIL, GAS & LAND SERVICES, LLC 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 627.37 Tract Number: 41665 
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TRACT 41666 - Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
October 13, 2010, situated in Plaquemines Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point being at the 
Southwest corner of State Lease No. 18148 having Coordinates of X = 
2,464,446.00 and Y = 268,202.33; thence East along the South line of said 
State Lease No. 18148 a distance of 8,457.86 feet to its Southeast corner, 
said point also being the Southwest corner of State Lease No. 2028, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,472,903.86 and Y = 268,202.32; thence North 89 
degrees 15 minutes 00 seconds East along the South line of said State 
Lease No. 2028 a distance of 1,920.01 feet to the Northwest corner of 
State Lease No. 18907 having Coordinates of X = 2,474,823.70 and Y = 
268,227.46; thence South 00 degrees 16 minutes 31 seconds East a distance 
of 1,208.37 feet to a point on the West line of said State Lease No. 18907 
having Coordinates of X = 2,474,829.51 and Y = 267,019.11; thence South 00 
degrees 45 minutes 00 seconds East along the West line of said State Lease 
No. 18907 a distance of 6,600.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,474,915.90 and Y = 260,419.67; thence South 89 degrees 15 minutes 14 
seconds West a distance of 10,470.80 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,464,445.99 and Y = 260,283.29; thence North 7,919.04 feet to the 
point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of the above described 
tract that may lie within State Lease No. 2014 and State Lease No. 2028, 
containing approximately 1,878.58 acres, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: OIL LAND SERVICES, INC. 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1878.58 Tract Number: 41666 


